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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2019-183
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Members Crescimbeni and Becton
Date of Introduction: March 12, 2019
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: March 14, 2019
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment
Bill Summary: The bill amends the Ordinance Code by repealing the current Chapter 220 – Vehicles for Hire – and by adopting a new Chapter 220 – Vehicles for Hire - to reflect a revision in the regulations for taxicabs. The new chapter excludes the regulations from application within the Beaches cities and the Town of Baldwin and shifts the administration of the chapter to the Director of Finance and Administration (from the Public Parking Division and Fleet Management previously). The Florida Legislature last year preempted regulation of Transportation Network Companies (i.e. Uber and Lyft) to the state. This new chapter generally revises the City’s taxi regulations to mirror the state’s TNC regulations. It eliminates the taxi medallion and medallion renewal requirement but retains the taxi-specific provisions regarding hailing on the street, designation and proper use of taxi stands, driver conduct, standards of service, dealing with lost and found items, etc.
Background Information: The insurance provisions require taxis to follow the State requirements for taxis found in the Florida Statutes. The local and national background checks for taxi drivers will be performed either by the taxi company directly or via a third-party contractor every 3 years. Reporting on compliance with the driver background check and vehicle insurance requirements shall be done by the taxi company every 2 years on a retrospective basis (reporting the results of the last 2 years) via submission of a report prepared by an independent CPA to the City’s Finance and Administration Department. If a finding of non-compliance with either the insurance or driver background check requirements is made, the City shall impose a fine of $10,000 and shall require the submission of another CPA-produced report by January 1 of the following year evaluating the records of the vehicle for hire business since the last review. If that review finds non-compliance, then a $20,000 fine shall be imposed.
Policy Impact Area: Vehicle for hire regulation
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined – the City will forego taxi medallion revenue, but will no longer bear the expense of performing vehicle inspections and driver background checks.
Analyst: Clements
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